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Thank you for your interest in Permit to Install (PTI) Application No. APP-2022-0192 
submitted to the Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy (EGLE) by 
the Warren Waste Water Treatment Plant. The Application was a request to install a new 
sewage sludge disposal process at 32360 Warkop Avenue in Warren, Michigan. 

Pursuant to state and federal requirements, the Air Quality Division (AQD) held a public 
comment period that ended on August 20, 2024, with a virtual public hearing on August 8, 
2024, on the proposed conditional approval of the permit. We received two written 
comments and three voicemail comments during the public comment period. 

After careful consideration of the issues and pursuant to the delegation of authority from the 
Director of EGLE, I have approved PTI No. 112-24 with modifications made to the proposed 
permit. 

The Response to Comments (RTC) Document provides our responses to comments 
received during the public comment period and at the public hearing. It identifies special 
conditions that have been modified and provides our rationale for making those 
modifications. The changes are listed in Section II of the RTC. The RTC and the Permit 
Terms and Conditions are available at: Michigan.gov/EGLEAirPublicNotice, choose "Final 
Decisions." 

Changes made to the permit include: 

1. Several permit conditions were revised to replace "satisfactory manner'' with 
alternate language and one condition was revised to remove the word "satisfactory". 

2. The first FGBIOCONERS testing condition was revised to remove an extra "after" in 
the first sentence. 

Thank you for your input regarding our review of this permit application. If you have any 
questions, please contact Andrew Drury, Permit Section, AQD, at 517-648-6663; 
DruryA@Michigan.gov; or EGLE, P.O. Box 30260, Lansing, Michigan 48909-7760; or you 
may contact me. 

Chris Et idge, Assistant Director 
Air Quality Division 
517-284-6773 
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cc: Senator Paul Wojno 
 Representative Nate Shannon 
 Mayor Lori M. Stone, City of Warren 
 Sonja Djurovic Buffa, Warren City Clerk 
 Anthony G. Forlini, Macomb County Clerk 
 Genevieve Damico, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 5 
 Constantine Blathras, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 5 
 Sydney Hart, Legislative Liaison, EGLE 
 Hugh C. McDiarmid Jr., Communications Manager, EGLE 
 Regina Strong, Environmental Justice Public Advocate, EGLE 
 Josef Greenberg, Public Information Officer, EGLE 
 Joyce Zhu, EGLE  
 Andrew Drury, EGLE 
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